
 

 

Council – Agenda – Tuesday, 12 April 2022 

 

MOTION ON NOTICE 

Councillor Martin will move a motion and seek a seconder for the matter shown below to facilitate 
consideration by the Council: 

‘That Council: 

Following the March 22 State Election: 

1. Requests the LM to write to the Premier, Mr Malinauskas, congratulating him on his landslide win, 
expressing our desire to work with his new Government to the benefit of the City of Adelaide and inviting him 
and the new member for the Seat of Adelaide, Ms Hood, to address Councillors at our next meeting or at his 
earliest opportunity about the policy and budget implications of Labor’s agenda for our City. 

2. Requests the LM to write to the former Premier, Mr Marshall, thanking him for all that he and his Government 
achieved for the City of Adelaide over the past four years, and 

3. Also congratulates former Councillor Robert Simms and current Councillor Alex Hyde for participating in the 
State Poll.’ 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION COMMENT 
 

1. The following correspondence was sent from the Lord Mayor following the election: 

1.1. Letter to Premier Peter Malinauskas congratulating him on his win, expressing our wish to work in 
partnership with his new government, and seeking to coordinate a meeting or meetings to discuss 
working together for the benefit of the community.  

1.2. Letter to former Premier Steven Marshall thanking him for his leadership over the past four years, and 
for the partnership and funding that has been made available to the City of Adelaide. 

1.3. Letter to former Minister Rachel Sanderson to thank her for her service over the last 12 years and 
wishing her well for her future. 

1.4. Letter to Lucy Hood, the new Member for Adelaide, to thank her for the many commitments made for 
the City of Adelaide and request a meeting with the appropriate teams as soon as possible. 

2. Should the motion be carried, another letter will be sent formally inviting both the Premier and Member for 
Adelaide to address Councillors at their earliest opportunity. 

3. The following correspondence was sent from the Lord Mayor following the announcement of the new 
Ministerial appointments: 
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3.1. Letter of welcome and congratulations to The Hon Nick Champion, Minister for Planning, including an 
invitation to meet. 

3.2. Letter of welcome and congratulations to The Hon Geoff Brock, Minister for Local Government, 
including an invitation to meet. 

4. Should the motion be carried, Council’s congratulations are given to former Councillor Robert Simms and 
current Councillor Alex Hyde for their participation. 

 

Should the motion be carried, the following implications of this motion should be considered. Note any costs 

provided are estimates only – no quotes or prices have been obtained: 

Public consultation 

 

Not Applicable 

External consultant advice 

 

Not Applicable 

Legal advice / litigation (eg contract 

breach) 

Not Applicable 

Impacts on existing projects 

 

Not Applicable 

Budget reallocation 

 

Not Applicable 

Capital investment 

 

Not Applicable 

Staff time in preparing the workshop / 

report requested in the motion 

Not Applicable 

Other Not Applicable 

 

Staff time in receiving and preparing 

this administration comment 

 

To prepare this administration comment in response to the motion on 

notice took approximately 4.5 hours. 

 

 

 

- END OF REPORT –  

 

 


